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• There is a significant decrease in overall revenue during the period, mainly due to 
COVID-19. Pretty much all areas of revenue were impacted. 

• There is a two-fold increase in cash. We took advantage of the CEBA loan ($40,000) 
and the EGIB grant ($45,000 in deferred revenue). The deferred contribution has 
increased (part of this is due to the EGIB grant). 

• COVID-related: The wage subsidy program is included as a reduction of payroll 
expenses ($117,000). 

• Given the circumstances, we’re doing as well as we can be. We just need to keep 
doing what we’re doing and make use of government supports, lay off staff as 
needed, etc. 
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